

A Monthly Publication of the Foxboro Jaycees

June 2005

To My Fellow Jaycees,

I hope everyone is enjoying this beautiful weather we are finally having. 1 week of rain with 3 days of sun shine!

Hopefully everyone got out and celebrated Memorial Day. Can you believe May is over? I can't. It was a really quick month. I have had a meeting almost every night for the past 4 weeks. As you are all aware its budget season and the board and I have been working round the clock to prepare this budget. It has been a challenge, and I would like to thank the board members for sticking with it till the end.

On to upcoming events:

As we all know, Founders Day is June 11th. This past week end, a bunch of us helped out with the Founder's Day Boot Drive and then enjoyed a nice cook-out with the Emery's and the FD committee

While I was manning my post on Cocasset Street, Julie Grant stopped by to tell me that float construction shall be starting this week at her house. Anyone interested in helping should give Julie a call.

Also while at the drive, I talk to Keith and Joann, who have stepped up to chair the soccer shoot out. They went to the camp to see how the shoot out looked. They are excited, and seem to have things well in control.

Pony rides are looking promising. Krystie Apgar has found a horse, and with the help of Julie may have 2 ponies also.

Adam has been asking for some help with the paintball gallery. If anyone is interested in helping him please call him or Helene.

Sue has got the slush on order, and I believe Miss Rigamonti will be scooping again this year. Jen Widmer has purchased her chips, grill items and a lot of soda! Jen, as with all the other project chairmen, will be looking for help.

Those that choose to work FD will enjoy a nice BQ at Bob Webster's, and refuel for Monica's glow stick project that night-a big moneymaker for our chapter!

So everyone, please give a little time to help out at Founders Day. There are many fun projects to support, have some laughs with your fellow Jaycees, and support one of our biggest fundraisers of the year.

Thank you and we will see you at the GM. Fiz.



Foxboro Jaycees Hot Line: 508-543-0712 / www.foxborojaycees.org

Position	Name
President	Dave Fisler
Individual Dev. V.P.	Monica Joshi
Ways & Means V.P.	Helene Savage
Membership V.P.	Bob Gillis
Community Development V.P.	Amy Correia
Secretary	Jennifer Widmer
Treasurer	
Individual Dev. Dir.	Niki Melish
Community Dev. Dir.	Adam Nolin
Ways & Means Dir.	Krystie Apgar
Membership Dir.	
Dues Director	Susan Gillis
Donations Director	Jenn Allsop
Presidential Director	Kris Long
Chairman of the Board	Monica Rigamonti

Meetings & Programs	
Web Master	Bob Gillis
Wise Fox Editor	Sandy Emery



Secretary's Report – Jennifer Widmer

Minutes from Last Month's GM – Accepted



Inventory Coordinator - Chairman Needed

Please let Dave know if you have any items missing or if you have anything to put back into the Jaycees inventory! We are looking for a new chairperson for this position if interested see Dave or myself.

Wise Fox-Sandy Emery

May Wise Fox sent out. Please let Sandy know if you have anything you need published in the Wise Fox.

Cards and Letters of thanks and appreciation - Sandy Emery

Card sent to Signatures for the great job they did with the Awards Banquet. If you have any thanks to send out on behalf of the Jaycees, please see Sandy.

Electronic CPG Library-Bob Gillis

Anyone with an electronic copy of a CPG, please email it to Bob. The CPG's are now available for download on the website. This is a password protected area, so please ask Bob for the username and password.

New Project Chairmen

- Activation/Mentor Program- Monica Joshi
- Treasurer- Monica Rigamonti
- Founder's Day Parade/Float- Julie Grant
- Wheelchair Ramp- Kris Long
- Pason Road Dedication- Kris Long
- Meeting and Programs- Kris Long
- Founders Day Work Party- Linda McGovern original chair due to location has since being chaired by Bob and Jane Webster
- Canoe Trip- Amy Correia
- Paw Sox Game- Adam Nolin
- Associates vs. Regular Softball Game- Kris Long

Chairmen Needed

- Membership Director
- Inventory Coordinator
- Concerts on the Common Membership Booth
- Senior Appreciation
- Family Night Out
- Founders Day Manpower
- Meetings and Programs
- Cooking 101
- Block Island Social
- Haunted House



Awards

- Project of the Month: Easter Egg Hunt
- Jaycee of the Month: Monica Rigamonti
- Frog of the Month: Mike Savage- "What do you mean it's not our gift"? The Savages received a very beautiful hand made blanket as their frog gift sewn by our own President Dave Fisler.



Vice President: Monica Joshi Director: Niki Melish

There are many exciting things happening this summer. If you are interested in participating in one of the events please let the chairperson know. If you are interested in chairing one of the events, please let me know.

Meetings and Programs-Kris Long

Thank you Kris Long for taking this project on!

Book Club-Laureen House



- a) June Book: The Kite Runner by Khaled Hosseini Meeting June 15th at Monica Joshi's-8 PM
- b) June Companion book "Lying Awake," by Mark Salzman

Founder's Day Work Party – Bob/Jane Webster

First, I'd like to thank Linda MacGovern and Krystie Apgar for volunteering their houses for this project. Since location is key on that particular day, Bob and Jane have offered their yard for us to come and relax before selling glowsticks. Thank you Bob and Jane!

Degrees of Jaycees-Bob Gillis

Please submit your degrees of Jaycees form to Bob once you have completed it. The form can be found on the website.

Networking-Bob and Sue Gillis

If you are a current Jaycee who has a business to advertise, please contact Bob or Sue.

Scrapbooking – Jenn Allsop

If you are interested in coming out to scrapbook give Jenn a call. This project has taken off. The date will be changing to a weeknight so stay tuned.

Skydiving – Jennifer Allsop

4 brave souls made the jump!! Come to the GM, and hear all about it!

Cooking 101 – Chairman needed

We need a chairman for this project. It is such a great way to learn how to cook an awesome meal. Please let me know if you are interested in running this project.

Camping/Hiking – Adam Nolin

The dates have been scheduled for July $7^{th} - 10^{th}$. If you are interested please contact Adam.

Whitewater rafting – Andrea Cummings

The date to make the remainder payment is June 25th. Thank you Andrea for taking on this project.

Pick-Up Volleyball – Tom Whiffen and Mark Emery

We had one successful weather week, and then we got rained out! These games are being held on Monday nights at 6pm at Booth Field. You don't have to be an expert to play and it really is a lot of fun. Please join us.

Pick-Up Softball – Amy Correia

Look for more information about this project at the next GM.

Associates vs. Regular Softball Game – Kris Long

Kris is looking to run this project early fall, so stay tuned for more updates.

Canoe Trip-Amy Correia

Look for more information at the GM. If you are interested in participating let Amy know.

Paw Sox Game

Thank you Adam, for taking this on. We're looking at dates for a game in August. Stay tuned.

Block Island Social -Chairman needed

If interested please see me or Niki



Vice President: Helene Savage Director: Krystie Apgar

We have a lot of projects coming up for Founders Day! Your help on Saturday, June 11 will be greatly appreciated to ensure that our single biggest fundraising day of the year is successful.

Founders Day Glow Sticks-Monica Rigamonti

4,200 glow items, 300 blinkies and some squish (???) balls have been ordered. Monica will be sending around a sign-up sheet at the May GM for anyone that is interested in helping to sell these items. If you are interested, please contact Monica.



Founders Day Slush-Sue Gillis

An order has been placed for slush to be sold for this Founder's Day. If you are interested in selling slush, please contact Sue. She will also have a sign-up sheet available at the GM.

Founders Day Concessions-Jennifer Widmer

Jennifer has reserved the tables and grills for our concession stand on Founders Day, and is currently shopping for good prices on all of the food items. This project is a very busy one that will require a lot of manpower. If you are available for setup, a two-hour shift during the day, or take-down of the equipment, please be sure to sign up at the May GM or contact Jennifer Widmer for more information.



Founders Day Pony Rides-Krystie Apgar

Krystie is currently working with Julie Grant to reserve ponies for this event. She will need assistance with crowd control, taking pictures, and collecting money. If you are interested in assisting her, please let Krystie know or sign-up at the May.

Founders Day Shooting Gallery-Adam Nolin

Adam will be working over the next few days to ensure that our shooting gallery is in great shape for this Founders Day. If you can lend him a hand with the repairs or help on Founders Day, please let Adam know.

Founders Day Soccer Shootout-Joann Wason and Keith Mueller

Joann and Keith are in great shape to run this project for Founder's Day. If you are interested in helping them out, please let one of them know.

Concerts on the Common Concessions-Krystie Apgar

Krystie is currently shopping for inventory to sell during our Concerts on the Common, which are set to begin on Thursday, June 16th. If you are interested in signing-up to help for one or more Thursday nights during the season, please let Krystie know.

Sharon Glowsticks-Sue Gillis

Sue Gillis has worked with organizers of the July 3rd celebration in Sharon to have the Jaycees be the sole vendor of glow items during the fireworks at the end of their event (which is similar to Founders Day). The glowsticks will be sold around Lake Massapoag. We are looking for volunteers to assist with selling the items on Sunday evening, July 3rd. Sue will have a sign-up

sheet available at the GM for anyone who is interesting in selling glowsticks at this event, but has also been making phone calls in hopes of recruiting people to help out. If you are interested in helping out, please let her know.

Haunted House 05-Chairman needed

Krystie and I will be continuing the search for alternative sites in hopes of having another Haunted House. If you are interested in helping out, please let us know.

Jaycee Birthdays

My apologies to those who celebrated their birthdays in May-I listed the April people again... So, here are the May and June birthdays





Kathy Brady
Bill Byrnes
Cathy Hicky
Bob Hickey
Derek House
Lisa Jamieson
Melissa Penny
Monica Rigamonti



Jenn Allsop Sally Carter Andrea Cummimgs Paul Lanza Lynn Lenihan Paul O'Sullivan

Be sure to wish them a Happy Birthday!!!



Vice President: Amy Correia Director: Adam Nolin

Founders Day Float-Julie Grant

Julie and her committee are working very hard to make this years float a success. Thank you Julie for taking this project on under such short notice.

Father's Day Essays--Krystie Apgar

Krystie has contacted the schools and will be picking up these essays the first week in June. If you are interested in helping, please give her a call.



Concerts on the Common---Jennifer Widmer

Most of the dates are full for the summer. We still have a few slots available for bands but we are in need of sponsors. If you or someone you know would be interested in sponsoring on, please let Jen know. The first concert is on June 16th.

Payson Rd Dedication-Tom Sawran/Kris Long

Tom and Kris are co-chairing this project. More information will be provided at the GM.

Wheelchair Ramp-Kris Long

Kris is chairing this project to provide a Foxboro family in need of a ramp. More info to follow at the GM.

The following projects need Chairmen:

Senior Appreciation Day Family Night Out Founder's Day Manpower Easter Seals Softball

Note: On behalf of the Founders Day Committee, we would like to thank those who came out and supported our boot drive this year. We always appreciate the support we receive from the Jaycees, and did very well raising money to cover our yearly costs.

Regards.

Sandy and Mark Emery



Who's Who-Kris Long

Kris is preparing a questionnaire and will be contacting new interviewees shortly.

Activation/Mentor Program-Monica Joshi

Thank you Monica for chairing this project! New members can earn a shirt just by participating in a project.

Web Site Page-Bob Gillis

Our web site is www.foxborojaycees.org. This month I have deleted the guest book because of the amount of spam received. Previous gold star winners – Tom, Tom, Miki, Keith and Monka - will get their B&N cards as soon as the budget is approved. The website count is approaching 60,000!

Founders Day Membership Booth-Bob Gillis

If anyone would like to help me man the booth on Founder's Day that would be great. It's a lot of fun to talk to people on the field and we have very successful recruiting members at this event. If anyone would like to sign up for an hour or two hour shift, let me know. It's really easy and fun. I'll be passing around a signup sheet at the June GM.

Concerts on the Common Membership Booth-Chairman needed

This is a terrific opportunity to enjoy the summer, great music, and spend time with your Jaycee friends while chatting with people about the Jaycees. Being chairman does not mean you have to be there every Thursday – the chairman coordinates who will work each concert. I'll be passing around a signup sheet at the June GM. If anyone would like to run the booth for a night, please let me know.

June 2005 Jaycee Calendar

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
			1	2	3	4
5	6	7	8 General Meeting 8:00 p.m. S. Foxboro Community Center	9	10	11 Founders Day
12	13	14	15 Book Club 8PM Monica Joshi's house	16 Concerts on the Common	17	18
19 Fathers Day	20	21	22	23 Concerts on the Common	24	25
26	27	28	29	30 Concerts on the Common		

July 2005 Jaycee Calendar

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
					1	2
3	4	5	6	7 Camping/Hiking Trip Concerts on the Common	8 Camping/Hiking Trip	9 Camping/Hiking Trip
10	11	12	13 General Meeting 8:00 p.m. S. Foxboro Community Center	14 Concerts on the Common	15	16
17	18	19	20	21 Concerts on the Common	22	23
24	25	26	27	28 Concerts on the Common	29	30
31						